Administrative Board Meeting Minutes for 

August 5, 2015

Present: Jeff Freel - Chair; Bonnie Altes – Treasurer; Jason Ferguson – Trustees; Mary Ferguson – Member at Large; Mike Ferguson – Member at Large; Dean Fiene – Membership; Judy Fiene – United Methodist Women; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Gary Forster – Nominations; Margaret Forster – Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism; Moe Gilkison – Member at Large; Gaylen Heaberlin – Finance; Don Hiatt – Member at Large; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Rita Den Hart – Staff Pastor Parish Relations; Missy Shaver – Worship & Historian; Torie Hermann – UMYF; Brandi Jackson - Missions

The meeting was called to order by Jeff Freel, Admin. Council Chair. Pastor Gary gave a devotional. The minutes from the May meeting, after corrections were duly noted, were accepted. 

The treasurer’s report showed a Net Income of $1659.02 for the period of January 1st – August 5th, 2015. The report was accepted as presented.

Old Business – None

New Business 

Education – There was an average of 35 students and helpers each Wednesday of Vacation Bible School in June. Rally Day will be September 13th with BBQ Sundae Sunday following the church service. In the fall adult members of the church will be paired with Sunday School students for Secret Buddies. This will be a way for youth and adults to get to know each other. There will be a new program called True Believers which will be held on Wednesday evenings beginning September 16th. At 5:30 a light supper will be served for $1, followed at 6:00 by Bible work by age groups. At 6:30 the junior/senior high students will have their UMYF meetings. Younger students will have youth choir during that half hour. There will also be an adult Bible Study led by the minister on Wednesday evenings.

Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Upcoming events include: Ice Cream Social Saturday, August 29th 6:00-8:00; Light the Night, Intergenerational Halloween Party Wednesday, October 28th 6:00-8:00; All Day Sharing and Learning New Skills, Saturday, November 7th; Thanksgiving Dinner Celebration, Sunday, November 22 during Fellowship Time; Set up Outdoor Nativity, Saturday, December 5th; Live Nativity, Saturday, December 12th; 140 Years at Centennial United Methodist Church at Ivy Party, date to be announced.

Missions – With the $1400 raised 2 heifers, 2 sheep, 2 tree seedlings, 2 honeybee hives, and 2 flocks of chicks were purchased for Heifer International. Items donated to the food pantry numbered 116 in June and 81 in July. Members of our congregation will be volunteering to bag meals for Meals from the Heartland on August 28th & 29th.

 Worship - Thanks to those who helped prepare for Pentecost. The paraments were cleaned and new altar candles have been purchased. Each for about $25. The new glass for the altar is in place. The committee is also looking into purchasing glass for the Advent Table and plexi-glass for the Communion Table. They have asked the minister to have a class with youth who would like to be acolytes. They would like to make a book of favorite scripture, reflections or passages for a Lent Devotional. The committee decided that they would not send texts, emails or phone call reminders to usher/greeters. They feel it is posted in enough places where people can look to find it.

Linda will be on vacation one Sunday and then having surgery requiring her to be absent 4 more Sundays in October/November. Choir practice will start September 1st and 8th.

Communion Stewards and Ushers have been appointed for October and November. The Hanging of the Greens will be November 28th. They are looking for a large calendar for the bulletin board and new altar flowers.

Memorials – nothing to report

Finance – Gaylen Heaberlin was selected to chair the committee. All church committee chairs were to be given a 2016 Budget Request form which was to be returned by September 6th. This year’s Stewardship Campaign theme will be puzzle pieces and every member being a necessary piece of the puzzle. Margaret Forster and Gaylen will co-chair the campaign. 

Financial Secretary – The church has met 62.33% of the 2015 budget, which puts us nearly $4000 ahead of the budget goal for the first 30 Sundays of the year.

Trustees – Bob Curry has ordered three exterior doors, a door for the copy room and jam protectors. The cost of these items and installation will be $4300. Work on the second basement restroom is in progress. It probably will not have hot water. It may be added at a later date by installing a small water heater. The designated trees have been removed. The stumps still need to be ground up. The committee has spent approximately $14,000 this year, including tree removal projects costing $2400 & $1700 and the new air conditioner/furnace which was $8000.

Nominations – Allison Freel has been added to the Education Committee since she is a Sunday School teacher. 

Membership – There are currently 217 members. The minister will be holding a membership class in the fall.

Staff/Pastor Parish Relations – The committee hosted a reception on July 12th in Pastor Gary’s honor acknowledging his reappointment for another year with Centennial United Methodist Church at Ivy.

The committee received Torie Hermann’s resignation as the Secretary and will be searching for her replacement. She will continue until the end of September and would like to help train her replacement during that time.

Communications – No report was given. There was discussion regarding iPad app recommendations for children of the church.

UMW – A salad supper with an open invitation to women of the church was held June 17th at Saundra Stuart’s home. Sixteen ladies attended.

The Soup Supper and Bazaar will be November 7th. Plans for the Ingathering donations are being made. The group will meet twice a month from September through December.

UMYF -  There will be a BBQ Sundae Sunday after the service on Rally Day.

In June the kids met at Olgren’s for a bonfire. Twelve youth will able to attend the Casting Crowns concert at the Iowa State Fair. Thanks to Brenda Person.

During the weekly Wednesday night True Believers time the youth will spend part of the evening conducting their UMYF meetings. The youth plans to attend the Youth Challenge for Meals from the Heartland on August 27th. There will be an Ornament Party during the Hanging of the Greens in November. Torie was able to secure curriculum for the Junior/Senior youth members free of charge from materials shared during the trip to Branson in the spring. This includes a Leader Guide, videos, software and support.

Lay Leader -  No report

Lay Member to the Annual Conference – The 2016 conference budget will be 7.52% smaller than the budget for the last year. This equates to $1,203,480. Conference missions will feel this cut the most.  The budget was necessary due to several churches not meeting their apportionments.

A fourth day was added to the conference this year due to the lengthy process of electing clergy and lay delegates to the General and Jurisdictional conferences for 2016. Next May there will be an international General Conference meeting consisting of 850 clergy and lay persons held in Portland, Oregon. The North Central Jurisdictional Conference will be held in Peoria, Illinois next July. 

At this year’s conference one of the proposals was to remove being homosexual or performing same-sex wedding ceremonies from the list of chargeable offenses for clergy.

Medical insurance for pastors was discussed and voted on. Deductibles will be raised significantly in order to control the cost of premiums. 

Libby has served as Lay Member for 19 years.

Members at Large – Mary Ferguson has been working at clearing out the basement of clutter. It was suggested that each committee chairperson go through the storage areas to organize things used by their committee.

Building Committee – The chairperson of the district committee has changed. Jim Pemble has sent us questions and the answers have been sent back. We will have to wait to hear recommendations for our expansion committee until a new district committee is formed.

Pastor – We will join with the Mitchellville and Santiago congregations on November 22nd for a service at Mitchellville UM Church. A Bible Class will be starting October 16th from 5:30-7:00. Plans have been made to visit Marilyn Freel, Terry Reynolds and Linda Howard. The minister will be leaving for vacation on September 28th.

The next meeting will be October 7th, 2015

The meeting was adjourned.

Submitted by Jennifer Fischer

